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Brian Kachur
2414 Bishop Street, Apt. 12

Ann Arbor, MI 48105
bkachur@umich.edu

(973) 567-2231
www.briankachur.com

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students,

Thank you for your interest in my private saxophone studio! Teaching saxophone is one of my life’s
passions, and I look forward to working with you all and helping you develop as a musician. Whether you
are just starting out on the saxophone or looking to audition for a university music program, I will do my
very best to guide you towards achieving your musical goals.

Throughout our lessons together, we will cover many topics, including but not limited to: posture and
hand position, technique, sound and flexibility, articulation, rhythm, intonation, style and expression,
music theory, music history, and practice techniques. Building a solid foundation of fundamentals on the
saxophone is essential to making improvements, and I make sure to cover these crucial subjects with both
beginning and advanced students alike. Working on these elements of musicianship will allow you to
reach your potential as a well-rounded saxophonist and musician.

Throughout this handbook you will learn more about me as a musician and educator, understand my rates
and lesson policies, and gain insight into some lesson outlines and curriculum. These policies are mainly
to keep myself, as well as students and parents on the same page about scheduling, payment, and
commitments. Please do not hesitate to let me know if you have any questions or concerns!

I look forward to working with you all!

Musically yours,

Brian Kachur

mailto:bkachur@umich.edu
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About Me

I am originally from Pompton Lakes, NJ and graduated from Pompton Lakes High School. During my
time in high school, I was a member of various honor ensembles, including having earned First Chair Alto
Saxophone in the North Jersey Region Band in 2017, New Jersey All-State Band in 2016 and 2017,
NAfME All-Eastern Band in 2017, and earning placement into the NAfME All-National Concert Band in
2016. These opportunities gave me much experience in preparing for auditions and performing for others,
which led me to pursue a Bachelor’s Degree, and now finishing a Master’s Degree, in Saxophone
Performance from the University of Michigan.

At the University of Michigan, I have studied classical saxophone with Dr. Timothy McAllister, an
internationally-acclaimed, GRAMMY Award-Winning saxophonist. I have also done some jazz studies
with Dr. Andrew Bishop. I have performed with multiple large ensembles including the U-M Symphony
Band, Jazz Lab Ensemble, Digital Music Ensemble, Saxophone Ensemble, and the University Symphony
Orchestra. Additionally, I have studied clarinet with DMA Pre-Candidate Emily Ji.

As a chamber musician, I have performed with two award winning saxophone quartets. Cerulean Quartet
(2017-2020) and Aero Quartet (2020-Present). Aero Quartet has recently earned numerous awards in
2021, including winning the Gold Medal at the Fischoff National Chamber Music Competition in the
Senior Wind Division, 1st Prize at the Music Teachers’ National Association Chamber Music
Competition, New Orleans ChamberFest Competition, and the University of Michigan Briggs Chamber
Music Competition. I am also a member of Invictus Duo, a saxophone duo which focuses on
commissioning new music by modern composers. This duo has presented performances and masterclasses
in both Phoenix, AZ and Las Vegas, NV.

As a soloist, I have participated in various solo competitions. I was recently named a winner of the 2022
University of Michigan Concerto Competition. I have also earned 2nd Prize in the New Jersey Wind
Symphony Youth Soloist Competition, and was named a Semi-Finalist in the 2020 North American
Saxophone Alliance Collegiate Solo Competition. I have also studied saxophone at summer festivals
including the 2018 Great Plains Saxophone Workshop in Norman, OK, the 2019 Arosa Music Academy
in Arosa, Switzerland, and the 2021 Avaloch Farm Music Institute in Boscawen, NH.

As an educator, I teach private students regularly both in-person and virtually over Zoom. I have
experience in teaching students young and old, as well as beginners and advanced college students. I have
worked with multiple educational programs including West Bloomfield High Schools and Middle Schools
in West Bloomfield, MI, and Discovery Middle School in Canton, MI. I have also participated in
education programs such as the West Milford Concert Band Academy in West Milford, NJ, and the
Ypsilanti Youth Orchestra in Ypsilanti, MI. I regularly give guest performances to elementary and middle
school students, and always aim to help my students improve as much as possible while also enjoying
playing the saxophone.
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Studio Policies
Lesson Rates
My starting rates are the following:

-$50.00 for a 60-minute lesson (recommended)
-$30.00 for a 30-minute lesson

These starting rates appropriately reflect my status as a teacher in terms of experience and my
degree-holding status. However, I understand that financial situations differ from family to family, so I am
happy to consult with each family to come up with a plan that suits both of our financial situations. For
any students that I teach in person, I may be able to travel to the student’s school or home for lessons;
however due to travel costs, this may add an extra $5.00-$10.00 depending on the distance from my
home.

Payment
Lesson payments can be made in cash, check, or electronically (preferred), with Venmo (@Brian-Kachur)
or Paypal (bkachur@optonline.net). Virtual lesson payments must be made electronically. Lessons can be
paid on an individual basis, or lesson package plans can be requested (i.e. paying on a monthly basis). A
$10.00 late fee will be added if payment is more than one week late.

Scheduling
It is recommended that students take lessons on a weekly basis to get the most out of their time studying
with me, while also getting to work on their goals regularly. Students can take more than one lesson per
week if scheduling for all parties allows it. Students are not required to take lessons every week, however
keeping to a regular pattern will keep students motivated and working towards achieving their goals in the
best way possible. I will aim to find a regular time each week to schedule lessons for each student,
however this may not always be possible. Some months may require scheduling on a lesson-by-lesson
basis.

Canceled/Missed Lessons
If a lesson is canceled or missed without having given me at least 24 hours notice, no refund or makeup
lesson will be given and the full lesson price must be paid. This is to ensure that I am paid for the time
that I reserve in my schedule for lessons. Obviously, emergencies do occur and things happen. If a lesson
needs to be canceled less than 24 hours in advance, it should only be for serious emergencies such as a
death in the family or an illness for which documentation such as a doctor’s note can be provided.

Rescheduled Lessons
Lessons that are canceled in advance with more than 24 hours notice can be rescheduled at no extra cost.
Please aim to let me know as soon as you know you will have a conflict so I can optimally adjust my
schedule to fit in a new lesson time.

Tardiness
Students should be expected to be on time for all lessons (instrument ready to play at the scheduled time).
When discussing availability, please try to account for some time to warm up or at least set up so that we
can start on time. Please let me know if you are running late, especially if you will be more than 5 minutes
late. If we start late, I may not always be able to finish the full lesson time depending on my schedule.
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However, I understand that tardiness can go both ways, so I will do my best to be on time and will let you
know if I am running late as well.

Terminating Lessons
Feel free to contact me with any concerns about continuing taking lessons, whether it be logistical or
financial; we can attempt to work out any conflicts as they come up. However, if you do ultimately wish
to stop taking lessons at any time, you may request a refund for any lessons that were scheduled and
pre-paid for as long as 48 hours notice is given before the next scheduled lesson.

Communication
Efficient communication is essential to a teacher-parent-student relationship. Whether it be email, text
message, or phone calls, I ask that both students and parents contact me through whichever method will
be the easiest and quickest to reach them at. This way, scheduling or rescheduling lessons will be easy to
do. I will do my best to answer emails and messages as quickly as possible.

Parents in Lessons
Parents are welcome to sit in on in-person lessons with their child, or on Zoom in virtual lessons.
However, I ask that you observe silently or mute your audio/video on Zoom so that we can focus on the
lesson materials as much as possible.

Practice
Students are expected to regularly practice between lessons in order to gain the full benefit of your
investment in these private lessons. Practice amounts will depend on the student’s ability level, goals,
assignments, and expectations. Ideally, a student should play their instrument for a minimum of 20-30
minutes each day to keep their “chops” in shape, but longer practice hours will lead to greater benefit.

It is important to note that the phrase “practice smarter, not harder” applies greatly to music lessons.
Practicing with focus, intent, and specific goals for short periods of time will benefit students more than
long practice hours of unorganized, distracted practicing. It is recommended that cell phones, laptops, and
other electronic devices be turned off or left in another room during practicing to allow for minimal
distractions.

Supplies and Materials
Students should bring a notebook and a pencil to every lesson, as well the music they are working on. I
will often send PDF’s of music to students via email for them to print out, but students may sometimes
have to purchase copies of certain repertoire or method books.

A metronome and tuner would also be very helpful for students’ own use. Physical metronomes and
tuners can be bought, and sometimes they are sold as a combination item. I recommend ones from the
brand Korg. These items are also available electronically as iPhone or iPad apps. Tunable is a great app
that has both a metronome and tuner combined into one. While it has been stated above that technology
can be distracting, it can also be helpful if used appropriately. Devices can be left on airplane mode to
prevent messages or emails from distracting students while practicing.
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Students should take proper care of their instruments by having a cleaning swab for their saxophone and
neck, and potentially a swab or gentle brush for their mouthpiece. Reeds should be kept in a proper case
that holds multiple reeds, such as one made by the D’Addario brand. Reed cases should seal properly so
that mold does not grow, and so that humidity is kept relatively stable. Reeds should also be rotated in
terms of their usage so that they have a longer life-span.
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Signature of Agreement

By signing this document, I acknowledge that I have read and agree to all policies and information
included in this Studio Handbook.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.

Parent/Guardian Name (Print)____________________ Signature____________________ Date________

Student Name (Print)_______________________ Signature________________________ Date________

Contact Information

Parent/Guardian Name_______________________________ Phone______________________________

Email___________________________________ Preferred Method of Communication________

Additional Parent/Guardian Name___________________________ Phone_________________________

Email_____________________________________ Preferred Method of Communication_____________

Student Name__________________________________ Phone__________________________________

Email_____________________________________ Preferred Method of Communication_____________


